WHITLEY COUNTY REDEVELOPMENT
September  7 , 2011
The Whitley County Redevelopment Commission met Wednesday September 7, 2011 in the Commissioner’s Room located on the first floor of the Whitley County Government Center.  In attendance were Chairman William Overdeer, Vice Chairman James Argerbright, Tom Rethlake, Attorney Andy Boxberger, Alan Tio, Jim Breckler, Gene Donaghy  and Frank Kessler.  Secretary Michael Schrader was absent. The minutes were recorded by Auditor Jen McGuire.  Chairman Overdeer called the meeting to order at 7:00 a.m.

IN THE MATTER OF MINUTES & CLAIMS:  After review minutes from July 6, 2011 a motion was made to approve was made by Rethlake, seconded by Argerbright and carried with a 4/0 vote. The claims for payments since July 2011 were reviewed, a motion to approve was made by Kessler, seconded by Rethlake and carried for approval with a 5/0 vote.
IN THE MATTER OF RAIL CONNECT PARK: Gene Donaghy from Northeastern REMC presented the Commission the contracts to sign for the lighting at 600 east and at the new Rail Connect Park drive.  If an association is created in Rail Connect they will take over the lights at that time.  There was an additional outlet left on the line of lights to hookup the new Rail Connect sign.  Discussion on the Easement needed for the new sign and that it was going to have to be resurveyed because of an existing water line.  The final reimbursement for Triad Metals for site work will be distributed this month.  EDC is looking in to a spec building located at Rail Connect on one of the existing lots.  After discussion of a broker for the property sale it was determined not necessary at this time for the project.  There will be an Open House on Tuesday, September 27, 2011 starting at 10am to officially open Rail Connect Park and welcome Triad Metals to Whitley county, with a plant tour of Triad Metals to follow the presentation.  Bids were opened from three local landscapers for the signs at the park, Renaissance $4499.84, Fahl Colors, $4290 and Daniel Landscaping at $4102.00 submitted bids.
IN THE MATTER OF GATEWAY PARK: New lighting will be connected with the upgrade to Gateway Park, running along Williams Drive. Redevelopment looking into re-establishing an Association back at Gateway Park of current owners to take over the upkeep of the park.  A survey was sent out to the current businesses located at Gateway to get a response of what needs to be done to improve the location.  Resealing pavement and entrances were on the top of the list request.  Request for High speed fiber to internet connection at the Park.  Engineer Resources put together a project planner with some estimated cost for the different project needing done at the park. Checking with the highway to establish if the road work could still be done this year by the County Highway department and at what cost.  

There being no further business or public comment, the meeting was adjourned.
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